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would drive nearly 30 miles each night to get internet 
access so she could continue her education. Challenges 
are being faced and overcome!

From alumni like Lori Weston ‘11, CEO of 
Intermountain Park City Hospital, who was recently 
named one of the “Top 5” hospital administrators in 
the country, to distinguished alumnus Mark Low ‘89, 
Partner at Jones Simkins, and Jay Price Service award 
recipient, Mark Erickson ‘95, partner at Tanner who 
give their time, talent, and treasure to the School of 
Accountancy, we are united in our commitment to Dare 
Mighty Things. 

Through all of the excitement of this past year, we 
continue to find our programs and clubs being recog-
nized as among the best.  Beta Alpha Psi and Institute 
of Management Accountants student organizations 
continue their streaks of excellence, 42 and 26 years 
respectively. Our CPA Exam pass rates remain high as 
do our graduate and undergraduate rankings.  We have 
hired two new faculty, Lacee Wilkey and Paul Campbell, 
and converted Kate Brightbill from a visiting to a tenure 
track assistant professor position.  We are thrilled to 
have each of them join the School of Accountancy.  
They each bring significant accounting knowledge and 
expertise.

Last but not least, we congratulate Dr. Vance Grange for 
40 plus years of service to the School of Accountancy.  
Vance announced his retirement effective June 30, 2020. 
As a former student and colleague of Vance, I whole-
heartedly voice my gratitude and appreciation for him.  
Vance will be deeply missed.

As you read our newsletter, I hope you feel inspired to 
engage with those around you to Dare Mighty Things, 
whether in business, education, or service. With this 
focus, I am confident that we will emerge from this time 
in our history as stronger individuals and leaders. 

Sincerely,

Chris Skousen, Ph.D.
Accounting Department Head

Dare Mighty Things!  This powerful phrase is the “ral-
lying cry” of the Jon M. Huntsman School of Business 
at Utah State University. It is the thread that unites us 
and underscores the vision that guides us as we plan 
our strategic course. With this bold statement, we shape 
the questions that our faculty address through their 
research and the curriculum we create to ensure that our 
students are prepared to lead in a rapidly evolving global 
marketplace. 

I regularly observe our students, alumni, and facul-
ty daring mighty things - making a difference in our 
school, community, and homes.  I have been deeply 
impressed with the many stories of daring mighty things 
that have emerged as we navigate the impact and uncer-
tainty created by the COVID-19 global pandemic. 

And of course, our students; they have shown remarka-
ble resourcefulness as they transitioned to a new online 
learning environment and resilience as they departed 
campus, leaving behind friends, student clubs, and 
community connections. They have rallied, adapted, and 
adjusted to new ways of learning, living, and engaging 
with our campus community. 

This past spring, Utah State University made the difficult 
decision to shift to online teaching and learning, putting 
the health and safety of our students, staff, and facul-
ty first. Our faculty have been extraordinary, quickly 
transitioning their courses to online formats. Almost 
overnight, our staff adapted, providing advising and ca-
reer service support remotely, surrounding our students 
with all of the guidance and counsel that they need to be 
successful. Our students have been amazing as they ad-
justed to new learning experiences and often challenging 
learning environments.  They are remarkably resourceful 
and dedicated to success. I am told of a student who 

From the 
Department Head
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A LASTING LEGACY 
OF GIVING

Through generous contributions exceeding $1 million, the School 
of Accountancy and Jon M. Huntsman School of Business are 
pleased to announce the creation of the Dr. Jay H. Price, Jr. / Arthur 
Anderson Endowed Professorship. Few individuals have left a legacy 
at Utah State University such as Dr. Jay H. Price, Jr. On June 14, 
2019, our dear friend Dr. Jay H. Price, Jr. passed away in Chicago at 
the age of 93. After retirement from Arthur Anderson at age 62, Jay 
began his second career as an educator, donating his time teach-
ing accounting at Utah State University (Logan) and University of 
Wisconsin (Madison) along with serving as a visiting professor at 
Stanford University, teaching economics for public utilities.  

Former Arthur Anderson partner and USU graduate Joseph Keller 
had this to say about Jay:

Jay Price selflessly gave of his time and resources to make Utah State 
University’s School of Accountancy a better place than he left it. In 
addition to donating his teaching time, he made significant finan-
cial contributions to the University, helping to establish the Arthur 
Anderson Alumni Accounting Professorship endowment and the 
Jay H. Price Student Scholarship endowment. He was recognized 
for his contributions with the awarding of an honorary doctorate 
degree from USU in 1993, Distinguished Service Award in 2001, 
and Teacher of the Year award in 2004. Each year the USU School of 
Accountancy gives an award to an alum who embodies the attributes 
of Jay, one of service, generosity, and charity. The award, called the 
“Spirit of Jay Price Award”, is considered the highest award conferred 
by the School of Accountancy. With the creation of the Dr. Jay H. 
Price, Jr. / Arthur Anderson Endowed Professorship, the School of 
Accountancy will continue to honor Jay Price and his legacy. Jay has 
left a lasting legacy that will be remembered for generations to come.

“Jay Price was a humble man of integrity and 
quiet strength. He was a man of service and 
many were beneficiaries of his unselfish 
service. His exemplary service to his clients 
at Arthur Andersen made him an outstanding 
partner and reflected positively on the firm. 
His dedicated service to his students at USU 
changed their lives and brought honor to the 
university. All of us who had the opportunity to 
rub shoulders with Jay Price are better because 
of that association.”

Dr. Jay H. Price, Jr. 
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Rankings
The School of Accountancy is happy to report that we are 
ranked in the “Top 50” graduate and undergraduate programs 
in The Public Accounting Report (PAR) 2019 Annual 
Rankings. For programs with 16 or fewer faculty members, 
the undergraduate program is ranked #5, and the master’s 
program is ranked #6. The overall ranking of all schools placed 
the undergraduate program at #42 and the master’s program at 
#47. The School of Accountancy continues to receive national 
recognition for our faculty and programs.

Professors rank the top undergraduate, graduate, and 
doctoral accounting programs in PAR’s Annual Professors 
Survey. Nearly 1,000 eligible accounting professors from 
approximately 200 U.S. colleges and universities that offer 
accounting degrees participated this year. The survey was 
conducted in March and April 2019. Each survey was 
validated, and ineligible submissions were disqualified. The 
survey is open to professors of accounting at U.S. colleges and 
universities that offer at least one accounting degree. 
(Public Accounting Report, August 2019)

initiatives
Meet The Firms
This year’s Meet the Firms was different from any prior year. 
Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, we held Meet the Firms 
virtually for the first time ever on September 10, 2020. This 
was a new and unique experience for all who participated. We 
had nearly 100 professionals from 32 firms and 150 students 
participate. We went through a lot of practice runs and training 
until we felt comfortable with the format which was via Zoom, 
using their breakout room feature. One firm professional said 
this about the event, “We were so impressed by the Virtual Meet 
the Firms. It was really well done, and as we’ve been participat-
ing in more virtual fairs, I think this was the best format and 
the most natural feeling.” Another firm representative said, “We 
had a great time meeting your students at Meet the Firms. I 
must say that I appreciated the Zoom platform and preferred it 
to the Handshake fairs that were arranged for most of the other 
schools. We are always impressed with USU students, and hope 
that in the future, circumstances will allow for us to meet in 
person.” We too look forward to an in-person Meet the Firms. 
Thank you to all the firms and professionals who supported our 
program and made the night a success.

TOP 50



Quigley Ambassadors
The Quigley Ambassadors are student representatives of the 
accounting program who focus on recruiting students for 
the major, encouraging accounting students to pursue their 
aspirational career goals, and creating connections among 
students and alumni. Although the event schedule was 
cut short this year, the Quigley Ambassadors were active-
ly involved in the SOA through planning and executing 
various activities and creating other resources for students 
during fall and early spring. Some of the highlights of the 
past year include (1) the Women in Accounting luncheon 
– which was attended by approximately 90 students and
professionals, (2) the annual Hot Cocoa Night – an oppor-
tunity for undergraduate students to network with graduate
students to ask program and career-related questions, and
(3) Cohort Meetings providing orientation for students new
to the accounting major. The Quigley Ambassadors also
hosted students from outside USU who came to learn more
about our program and attended a USU basketball game.
We are grateful to these students who put so much energy
and effort into helping the SOA and look forward to resum-
ing more frequent activities in future semesters.

Hands-On 
Learning
Students get hands-on learning 
experiences in the Accounting 
Department. Several projects are used 
to help students internalize and understand 
the importance of major accounting concepts. 
The project pictured here is used in Intermediate 
Managerial Accounting to teach the importance of includ-
ing overhead in product costs. Students build a tower out of 
straws and paperclips and assign costs and a marked-up sell-
ing price to it. The majority of students include the costs of 
the materials and labor but forget to add overhead costs. The 
class then discusses what overhead costs should be included 
(such as the cost of the building and the Dean’s salary), and 
how they could divide those costs across products. They are 
not allowed to change their sales price so most students lose 
money after recalculating the costs with overhead included. 
This exercise highlights the importance of understanding 
and including the cost of overhead in product costs. 

Women in Accounting Luncheon

CPA Exam
 

 

For the seventh year in a row, the School of Accountancy 
has ranked among the top programs in the nation 
for the CPA Exam pass rate for first-time candidates 
in large programs (more than 60 candidates). USU 
ranked 38 out of 247 institutions, with 73.8 percent 
passing all four sections of the exam the first time—12.5 
points higher than the national average. Partway through 
2017, the CPA Exam content was restructured. The exam 
now focuses on higher skillsets where candidates are tested 
for logic and thought patterns instead of rote memorization. The 
change was made because candidates should not only understand the topics 
covered, but they should also be able to think logically, reason through ideas, and 
analyze concepts rather than simply regurgitating facts. Essentially, candidates are now 
taking a more difficult exam, and USU students have risen to the occasion. 

38th

249 Institutions
out of
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What do USU President Noelle Cockett, State Senator 
Lyle Hillyard, All-Pro NFL Linebacker Bobby Wagner, 
Lieutenant Governor of Utah Spencer Cox, Aggie 
Basketball Star Sam Merrill, and USU Accounting 
Graduates Jessica Peters and Jared Fry have in common? 
They were all selected as “50 Most Influential Aggies” 
for the 2019-2020 academic year. Jessica and Jared both 
graduated from the MAcc program this spring and 
summer respectively. There are not many students who 
have been as involved as these two students. They are 
both natural leaders who were passionate about being 
involved in as many opportunities as possible in the 
School of Accountancy, Huntsman School of Business, 
and at Utah State University. With their concern for 
their fellow classmates and their desire to help those 
around them to be successful, it’s no surprise they were 
selected as two of the “50 Most Influential Aggies”. 
Congratulations, Jared and Jessica!

students
Jessica 
Peters & 
Jared Fry

50 Most Influential Aggies
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Student Awards

Jessica Peters 
UACPA Outstanding Scholar
Jessica Peters is from West Jordan, Utah 
and just completed her final semester of 
the MAcc Program. After graduating in 
the Spring of 2020, Jessica began doing 
audit work for PricewaterhouseCoopers 
(PwC) in the Salt Lake City office. 
Jessica enjoyed being involved on 
and off campus and served in various 

organizations including IMA, Quigley Ambassadors, Business 
Ambassadors, Huntsman Scholars, and the UACPA. She was also 
involved in several different humanitarian trips to Mexico and Peru 
during her time as a student where she was able to lead groups of 
youth in making the world a better place. She is grateful for the 
opportunities she has had and friends she has made through these 
organizations. When she is not working or studying, Jessica enjoys 
spending time with her family, planning new trips, and keeping up 
with her Spanish.

Jared Fry
Outstanding Student Leader

Jared Fry graduated this past summer 
with a Master of Accounting degree 
with an emphasis in taxation. During 
his four years at Utah State, Jared 
served as an IMA officer/president for 
two years, Beta Alpha Psi officer for 
three years, Quigley Ambassador for 

two years, VITA site student administrator for three years, and 
recently served as the USUSA Graduate Studies Senator this past 
year. During this time, Jared was also working multiple part-time 
jobs and had the opportunity to work as an intern for Deloitte in 

London. He believes that leadership, service, and involvement are 
the foundation of a successful professional, and he is extremely 
grateful for the activities that he has been involved in during his 
time at Utah State. Upon his arrival to campus in Fall of 2016, Jared 
did not expect that he would have the opportunity to get involved 
in the way that he has. After graduating, Jared will begin work with 
PwC in Salt Lake City with the Asset Management tax division. 
Without his involvement within the department and the university 
as a whole, Jared does not think that he would have the aptitudes 
and relationships that he has today. He would like to thank the 
many individuals and professors that helped him along the way 
and made a substantial difference in his educational experience.

Nathan Phillips
FSA Outstanding Scholar

Nathan Phillips is from Meridian, Idaho. 
He graduated in May 2020 with a Master 
of Accounting degree from Utah State 
University. Throughout his education-
al career, Nathan has been involved 
in multiple on-campus organizations 
including serving as the vice president of 
the Institute of Management Accounts, 
the vice president of Beta Alpha Psi, and 

as a Quigley Ambassador. He has also been a volunteer with VITA, 
a research assistant, and worked several part-time jobs. Nathan is an 
avid learner, earning a 4.0 GPA in all his accounting courses and a 
3.9 GPA overall. He recently completed an internship with Deloitte 
in their Boston, Massachusetts office. Upon graduation, he will 
return to Boston to begin his career in Deloitte’s audit and assurance 
practice. When not studying, Nathan enjoys exercising, basketball, 
wakesurfing, reading, and spending time with his family.

PCAOB Outstanding Scholar
Charity Parkinson

The School of Accountancy was excited to nominate and have Charity Parkinson selected to receive a 
$10,000 PCAOB scholarship. This is the second year in a row that USU has been chosen to receive the 
PCAOB Scholarship. Charity Parkinson is a rising MAcc student at Utah State University with a special-
ization in Personal Financial Planning. Maintaining a 4.0 GPA throughout her undergraduate career, she 
has also been involved outside of her courses. Awarded Undergraduate Teaching Fellow of the Year of the 
Huntsman School of Business during the 2019-2020 school year, she assists students in their intermediate 
accounting coursework. 

She was a member of the President’s Cabinet where she assisted the student body president, Sami Ahmed, in 
fulfilling his initiatives and planning student events. She was a Business Ambassador for the Huntsman School and 
enjoys spending her time helping other students as a Student Mentor for the FJ Management Center for Student Success. 
She is also a member of the Huntsman Scholar Program and has been a mentor for students within that program. With a fascination for 
markets and investing, she plans to complete an internship with JP Morgan Private Bank and then complete her education at USU. 
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Nicolas Robins Award Recipient
Accounting graduate, Jared Fry, receives the Nicolas Robins Award. The Robins 
Awards are the most coveted of all Utah State honors, and the awards night is 
the year’s most prestigious event. The awards memorialize William E. Robins, a 
campus hero who had a rare quality to turn his vision into Utah State’s vision. 
Robins was a Sigma Nu at Utah State who served as USU’s student body pres-
ident in 1949. He was also the primary and initial visionary of today’s Taggart 
Student Center. In 1954, Bill and his wife Geraldine died in a plane crash, leav-

ing behind a one-year old orphan boy, Nicolas. This prompted Bill’s fraternity to set up the Bill E. Robins 
Memorial fund to raise money that would provide a scholarship for the boy’s education when he was old 
enough to enroll in the University. Tragically, Nicolas died at the age of eight from leukemia. Now we 
honor this family’s memory and impact at USU through the Robins Awards.

Chris Skousen, Head of the School of Accountancy, had this to say about Jared, “I am not aware of a stu-
dent that has been more involved with campus activities and committed to excellence in all that he does 
than Jared.  He truly loves all that USU has to offer and has sought for ways to give back. Jared is unique 
in that he seeks opportunities for all students. He has consistently been chosen by his peers for leader-
ship positions in student organizations. He is highly personable and a joy to be around.  His professors 
describe him as ‘bright, intelligent, inquisitive, and a shining star.’ Jared truly cares about helping others 
succeed.” 

We offer heartfelt congratulations to Jared for receiving this most-deserved award!

students

Interning in London By Amanda Paice 
My name is Amanda Paice. I am a graduate student in the accounting program 
and will be completing my degree in December. This past semester, I had the 
wonderful opportunity to work as an intern for Deloitte UK in London with 
their U.S. Business Tax group. After visiting London as a senior in high school, 
I promised myself that I’d go back someday; five years later, I found myself 
living and working in the heart of the city. Talk about a dream come true! The 
team there invests a lot in their interns, and I truly learned so much. I made 
strong connections and had mentors who helped me grow both professionally 
and as a person. Even though my time across the pond was cut short due to the 
COVID-19 pandemic, it was still unforgettable. Deloitte’s support and flexibility 
allowed me to continue working remotely and finish out the internship in the 
U.S. Highlights from my time in the UK include a trip to Paris with my best 
friend, attending a performance of Phantom of the Opera, going on a Sound of 
Music tour in Austria, and eating way too much gelato. Thank you to the profes-
sors at USU who prepared me and encouraged me to apply. We absolutely have 
the most wonderful staff. Go Aggies! 
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Scholar of the Year
Brooke Gunnell was selected as the Huntsman School of Business Scholar of the Year. Brooke graduated 
from Utah State University in December 2019 with degrees in finance and accounting. She graduated 
with a 3.96 GPA and completed five internships during her time at the Huntsman School. She was also 
a teaching assistant for three courses and planned large networking events and conferences for the ac-
counting department, finance and economics department, and the Entrepreneurship Center. Brooke was 

also actively engaged at University Growth Fund, which is a $32 million student-run venture capital fund in Salt Lake City, 
where she helped deploy $3.3 million of investor capital across eight early-stage investment deals.

After graduating, Brooke continued working as a Senior Associate at University Growth Fund for a few months before 
joining Partners Group as an Investment Analyst in Broomfield, CO in August 2020. Partners Group is a global private 
investment firm managing $94 billion on behalf of its clients which makes it one of the largest private megafunds in the 
world. Brooke is the first student from Utah State to join the firm directly out of school. Brooke aims to become a partner 
at Partners Group or another private equity fund focused on sustainable investing. In her free time, Brooke enjoys skiing, 
traveling, and discussing fan theories about Game of Thrones. Congratulations, Brooke!

Accounting Students                                   
in the Huntsman Scholar Program 

Out of the 2,000 undergraduate students at the Jon M. Huntsman 
School of Business, 400 (20%) are members of a prestigious business 
and economics honors-style program known as the Huntsman 
Scholars Program (huntsman.usu.edu/scholars).  Of the 400, 88 
(22%) are students with at least one major in accounting and 45 
(51%) of the accounting students are female.

When Jon and Karen Huntsman funded the Huntsman Scholar 
Program, their “challenge” was to create a space where we inspire 
young people to dream big, prepare themselves with plans for 

accomplishing their dreams, begin to create value through taking 
risks, and ultimately give back along their journey – as can be seen 

in a note all Huntsman Scholars receive in Mr. Huntsman’s own 
handwriting.  Through a series of professional and peer mentoring, 

specialized courses and labs, and a multitude of extra-curricular and 
co-curricular activities, Huntsman Scholars represent some of the best at 

Utah State University.  The Huntsman Scholar average GPA is 3.85, and the 
internship and job placement rates for the past two years have both been nearly 

100%.  

The accounting students within the Huntsman Scholar Program are stellar representatives of 
the department as a whole.  For example, freshman accounting student, Kade Rice, was one of 
two students to earn top honors in his entry-level ECON 1500 course this past year.  Sophomore 
transfer, Faith Johnson, was living in Nokesville, Virginia when she searched “top undergraduate 
accounting programs in the nation” and found the Huntsman School without any prior connec-
tion to the Intermountain West. Junior, Diana Stoddard, is currently completing her internship 
with PriceWaterhouse Coopers in St. Louis, Missouri, and the 20 Huntsman Scholar accounting 
seniors are all on track for excellent placement as they have completed internships with top 
national and regional accounting firms.

Kade Rice

Diana Stoddard

Faith Johnson
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students

A Quarter Century of Gold 
Institute of Management Accountants (IMA)

What a year for our IMA student chapter!  For the 25th consecutive year, we achieved the Gold Award of Excellence, and 
for the tenth time, our chapter was designated as one of the top five “Outstanding Student Chapters.” Frank Shuman, 

our faculty advisor, attributes the continuing success of the chapter to the incredible student officers he works with 
each year. Highlights included attending the IMA student leadership conference in Charlotte, field trips to 

Pepperidge Farms and TTM Technologies, and six outstanding technical meetings – with Darren Benson, 
President & CEO of Strata Fund, as one of our featured speakers. Continuing a holiday tradition, we 

were able to raise funds for the Cache Valley Sub-for-Santa organization. The only disappointment was 
the cancellation of our last technical meeting due to the coronavirus pandemic.  

For the fifth consecutive year, we had multiple students receive national IMA scholarships. Caleb 
Adams and Jaslyn Masina received scholarships for the 2020-21 academic year. Caleb and Jaslyn 
served as chapter officers for the 2019-20 academic year, and Caleb will serve as president for the 
2020-21 academic year. The IMA organization annually awards 12 scholarships on a national basis. 
Samuel Adams, the 2019-20 chapter president, received a CMA Scholarship, and subsequently, 

passed both parts of the CMA exam. Congratulations, Samuel!

Superior Chapter 

BAP Dominates Regional Chapter

In addition to keeping the world’s longest streak of 42 consec-
utive years of “Superior” chapter status, USU’s Delta Omega 
chapter of Beta Alpha Psi dominated the Rocky Mountain 
Region “Best Practices” competition. Our chapter was the 
only school to compete in all three categories: Engagement, 
Innovation, and Impact.  

Engagement – 1st Place	

Innovation – 1st Place	

Impact – 2nd Place 

This year, teams recorded and submitted presentations elec-
tronically to the regional conference planners, instead of pre-
senting them at the Regional Conference, which was moved 
to a virtual conference due to COVID 19. Special thanks 
goes to Jared Fry (VP) as the competition lead. “Without 
his efforts and leadership, we would not have dominated 

the competition,” said BAP advisor, Chris Skousen.  The 
“Engagement” and “Innovation” presentations moved on to the 
national competition in August. Thanks also go to the other 
BAP officers and meeting participants: Lia Sorensen, Tiffany 
Bentley, Tyrel Pierson, Skyler Higginson, Palmer Edholm, 
Lillian Vaughn, Brie Woodbury.

Other schools that participated in the competition include: 
University of Colorado at Boulder, University of Colorado at 
Denver, Brigham Young University, Colorado State University, 
University of Wyoming, University of Utah, Idaho State 
University, Montana State 
University, Fort Lewis 
College, The University of 
New Mexico, Weber State 
University, University of 
Northern Colorado, and 
Utah Valley University. 
Way to go, BAP!

Clubs
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BAP Gives Back
In November 2019, Beta Alpha Psi 
(BAP) invited professional alumni 
and students to “BAP Gives Back.” 
The activity was designed to promote 
information about the program, 
provide interactive engagement with 
professionals, and include a meaningful 
service opportunity. Beta Alpha Psi 
leadership developed the BAP Gives 
Back theme with the intent of provid-
ing a meaningful service activity and 
opportunity to engage with profes-
sionals. This year, BAP partnered with 
Little Lambs Foundation for Kids to 
prepare basic necessity kits for children 
entering foster care. As they worked 
together to assemble comfort kits, hygiene kits, and other 
items for foster children, professionals discussed topics 
including: making work experience relevant, interview-
ing and corresponding with prospective employers, and 
summer leadership programs. “Having the opportunity 
to help children in their moment of need is something I’ll 
never forget. Being able to make a difference for others 
not only gave me a sense of accomplishment, but at the 
same time, serving alongside accounting professionals and 
networking with them created a positive experience for all,” 
said Tyrel Pierson, BAP President (Fall 2019). It was a fun 
and effective way to raise awareness about opportunities 
in the School of Accountancy programs and the pathway 
into the accounting profession. Special thanks goes to the 

accounting profession-
als and Little Lambs 
Foundation for Kids 
for making this all 
possible. 
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faculty
Vance Grange, tax and personal financial planning pro-
fessor, retired June 30, 2020. Few faculty members have 
served as long and as effectively as Dr. Vance Grange has 
in the School of Accountancy. Under his leadership, the 
School of Accountancy began a minor in personal finan-
cial planning and organized the first financial planning 
association student chapter.

In the summer of 1974, Vance Grange completed his 
service as a military intelligence officer in the United 
States Army, spent most of his savings traveling in 
Europe, and then came to Logan, Utah to begin his 
studies in the Master of Accountancy program at Utah 
State University. That began a two-year period during 
which he studied accounting and business, met and 
married his wife, Tamara, met and learned many things 
from Professor Larzette Hale and other professors in the 
College of Business, and began employment with Price 
Waterhouse & Co. in Sacramento, California.

He worked in both the audit and tax departments at 
Price Waterhouse & Co., but he kept thinking about how 
much he had enjoyed teaching accounting as a graduate 
student at Utah State University. When an instructor 
position was advertised by the School of Accountancy 
at USU, he applied and began full-time employment at 
USU in the fall of 1978. After teaching at USU for two 
years, he took a leave of absence to pursue a Ph.D. in ac-
counting (taxation) at the University of Texas at Austin. 

He returned to USU in the fall of 1983, and he complet-
ed 41 years of service at USU.

Vance will always be remembered for his kindness and 
willingness to go the extra mile.  In the words of former 
student Paul Judd, “While I was an accounting student 
at USU, Vance first called the Registrar’s Office to see 
if I was in class (you need to remember this was before 
cell phones) and in finding out I was not in class at that 
time, he wandered the floors of the old Merrill Library 
to find me and encourage me to meet with an account-
ing recruiter who was then on campus interviewing 
for accounting and tax internships.  I was just a junior 
at this time and had decided not to seek an internship 
until my senior year. Once he found me on the top floor 
of the old Merrill Library, he sat down and proceeded 
to passionately explain why it would make sense for me 

40+ Amazing Years

Vance 
Grange

“Thank you, Vance for finding, 
supporting, and encouraging me. 
You have been an inspiration to 
me and many students during 

your time at USU.”

–Paul Judd, Former Student
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to interview for the internships during my junior year 
and not wait until my senior year. Because of Vance’s 
commitment to his students and his encouragement to 
me, I applied for and landed an internship with Arthur 
Andersen.  This internship led to a full time position 
upon completion of the MAcc.  His dedication to 
finding the ‘one’ allowed me to begin a career that led to 
employment opportunities at international companies, 
such as, Arthur Andersen, EY, Kennecott/Rio Tinto, and 
now Barrick Gold Corporation.  Thank you, Vance for 
finding, supporting and encouraging me. You have been 
an inspiration to me and many accounting and finance 
students during your time at USU.”

Vance taught courses in taxation, personal financial 
planning, retirement planning, estate planning, and 
financial plans. He also served as the faculty advisor of 
the Financial Planning Association Student Chapter. 
He thoroughly enjoys teaching and especially enjoys 
interaction with students and the faculty and staff of 
Utah State University. His employment at USU has been 
and continues to be his dream job.  Vance, thank you for 
40 plus amazing years!

New Faculty

There has been a scholarship 
set up in the names of 
Tamara and Vance Grange. 
We encourage you to honor 
this amazing professor and 
support this scholarship.

DR. KATHRYN BRIGHTBILL

Assistant Professor, Dr. Kathryn Brightbill, 
graduated with her Ph.D. in accounting from the 

University of Iowa and a bachelor’s in accounting 
from Pennsylvania State University. Her research focuses 
on analysts and the effect of hedging language in various 
financial market settings - particularly on the context-spe-
cific persuasiveness of hedging language. She enjoys playing 
Pokemon Go and board games with her husband, snuggling 
her adopted cats, bringing in surprise cupcakes, and sleeping 
in whenever the opportunity arises. She is excited to official-
ly become a member of the team at USU and looks forward 
to a long and exciting career here!

LACEE WILKEY

Lacee graduated from Utah State University in 
2009 with bachelor’s degrees in accounting, finance, 

and economics and was named valedictorian of the 
Jon M. Huntsman School of Business. She received her 
Master of Accounting degree from Utah State University 
in 2010. She is a licensed CPA and has worked in public 
accounting for the last 10 years specializing in small business 
taxation and tax planning. She has experience in auditing 
and financial accounting as well as taxation of businesses, 
individuals, trusts, and estates. Lacee has served as the treas-
urer of the Cache Valley Morning Rotary Club since 2012. 
When she’s not thinking about accounting, Lacee enjoys 
sports, traveling, longboarding, and kayaking. 

PAUL CAMPBELL

A native of Cache Valley, Paul Campbell gradu-
ated with a Bachelor of Arts degree in Accounting 

from Utah State University in 1998. He subsequently 
earned a Master of Taxation degree from the University of 
Denver. Paul has over 20 years of experience in public ac-
counting working at Anderson, KPMG, and most recently as 
a Partner at Jones Simkins. During his professional career, he 
has specialized in taxation of partnerships and flow through 
entities, working with clients across many industries in both 
compliance and consulting roles. Paul has been an adjunct 
instructor at Utah State University for past seven years teach-
ing courses in partnership and corporate taxation. Paul and 
his wife, LeAnn, have four children, two girls and two boys.

Donate in
Vance’s Honor

huntsman.usu.edu/acct/give
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Brad Lindsey Named             
Vice President-Elect of the 
American Tax Association
I am humbled by the opportunity to serve my fellow tax 
colleagues as the Vice President-Elect of the American 
Taxation Association (ATA) during the 2020-2021 
academic year and as Vice President during the 2021-
2022 academic year.  In addition to supporting the 
ATA President in leading the association, my primary 
duties as Vice President relate to taking a leading role 
in planning the Midyear Meeting in February of both 
years.  The Midyear Meeting is an opportunity for tax 
faculty and tax PhD students to network with and learn 
from each other while presenting, discussing, and being 
exposed to the latest academic tax research, teaching 
methods, and ideas. Additionally, attendees have the 
opportunity to engage with experts in the tax profession 
who provide technical and legislative tax updates.  
These are unique times as educators.  I embrace the 
opportunity and challenge to provide Midyear Meetings 
that will elevate and recharge the tax academy no matter 
the logistical challenges and delivery methods that must 
be employed to make them happen. In addition, I 
am hopeful that my service to the academic tax 
academy will increase awareness and raise the 
profile of both the School of Accountancy at 
Utah State University and the Huntsman 
School of Business.

faculty

Brad Lindsey
teacher of the 

year 

School of Accountancy 

Jim Cannon
graduate mentor 

of the year 

School of Accountancy 

Lynn Rees
researcher of 

the year 

School of Accountancy & 
Jon M. Huntsman School 

of Business

Vance Grange
faculty service 

award 

School of Accountancy & 
Jon M. Huntsman School 

of Business

Chad Simon
undergraduate 
mentor of the 

year 

School of Accountancy

Faculty 
Awards
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It’s unlikely that any of our incredible faculty or students would have guessed when they 
started the Spring 2020 semester that they would end the semester teaching online or virtu-
ally due to the COVID-19 pandemic. That method of teaching has rolled into Summer 2020 
and beyond as we continue to work through the alterations to life caused by the virus. 
Students and faculty alike have demonstrated tremendous resilience and flexibility through 
this process. While many undergraduate classes moved more to an online structure, or 
some hybrid of online and virtual face-to-face, most graduate courses have taken more of 
a virtual face-to-face approach to continue the valuable dialogue in class sessions. Guest 
speakers have presented remotely, students have joined class from a variety of locations 
using video and sometimes only audio as circumstances have allowed, and faculty have 
modified course content and assessments to fit this new model. 

While not the ideal method of learning, many aspects of this approach are as good, or bet-
ter than approaches used in the past, and many course modifications made out of necessity 
will likely continue well beyond the time COVID-19 affects our teaching and learning.

Virtual Teaching

Chad Simon Named Associate Dean

Beginning on July 1, 2020, Dr. Chad Simon assumed the role of Associate Dean of 
Academic Affairs in the Jon M. Huntsman School of Business (HSB). This opportunity 
will allow Dr. Simon to be involved with both the HSB’s strategy and its upcoming 
accreditation. While this role will present new challenges, Dr. Simon looks forward to the 
opportunity to work directly with Douglas D. Anderson, Dean of the Huntsman School 
of Business, and others to help steer the school on its current upward trajectory. Some of 
the specific responsibilities of the Associate Dean of Academic Affairs include working 
with newly hired faculty members to help them make a successful transition to USU, 
serving on USU’s research council, and leading the HSB’s awards process. Dr. Simon will 
continue teaching and researching and will also maintain his role as Academic Director of 
the Huntsman Scholar Program. While all of the responsibilities will need to be balanced, 
he is excited to be able to continue to work with students as they are the heart of the 
Huntsman School of Business. 



alumni
Lori Weston ‘11, administrator and CEO of Intermountain 
Park City Hospital, was named as one of five hospital 
administrators across the U.S. who have shown strong 
leadership, compassion, and poise during the COVID-19 

pandemic. Weston was select-
ed from a nomination submit-
ted to EM Docs, a Facebook 
group of 22,000 emergency 
management physicians. The 
winners were shared through 
LinkedIn.

The group sought to recognize 
administrators who listened 
to them, acted, and got it 
right during the pandemic. 
Weston was recognized for 
her willingness to engage with 
physicians on a personal level, 
as evidenced by what they said 
about nominating her for her 
efforts when the resort com-
munity of Summit County was 
hit hard and fast by the virus. 

“Lori facilitated rapid early COVID-19 testing, strict visitor 
restrictions inside the hospital, and actually increased our 

Intermountain Hospital Administrator Receives National Recognition

staffing while most ERs were decreasing staffing. Many of 
the policies she put in place were adopted by our entire 
24-hospital system,” said Austin Smith, MD. 

 “One of her greatest concerns early on during the pan-
demic was the low socio-economic status community due 
to their high-density living. She worked to secure other 
housing options for those with COVID-19 to slow the 
spread and protect their families. Lori would stop by [the 
ER] daily to check in and make sure we had plenty of PPE 
(personal protective equipment) and wanted to know if she 
could help us in any way,” added Dr. Smith.

Lori began her career with Intermountain in 2001 at Logan 
Regional Hospital. Prior to taking the helm at the Park 
City hospital, she was the CEO of Bear River Hospital, and 
was a finance leader at Intermountain. She spent five years 
as the director of finance and CFO for Intermountain’s 
Park City/Heber Region. Lori earned both her bache-
lor’s degree in accounting and an MBA from Utah State 
University in 1996 and 2011 respectively. She serves 
on a number of boards and committees including CFO 
group, Utah Hospital Association board of trustees, Rural 
Hospital Association Council, Chamber of Commerce 
Board, Kimball Arts Board, County Behavioral Health 
executive board, and Aging and Early childhood alliances. 
Congratulations, Lori!

“Lori was able to see the 
big picture of the impact to 
our local community. Every 
action she put in place 
not only protected our 
community and surrounding 
counties but protected the 
hospital staff. No one was 
left behind, from cafeteria 
workers, to housekeeping, 
to front-line registration, and 
emergency room staff.” 

-Debra Martin, MD
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Women to Watch: Emerging Leader
TARA WILLIAMS ‘11

Tara Williams, ’11 received the UACPA award for Women to Watch: Emerging Leader at the UACPA’s Annual 
Inauguration & Awards Banquet this past fall. This award is presented to a woman professional who has made 

significant contributions to the profession and her community but has not yet reached the highest levels of advance-
ment within her organization.

Tara Williams, CPA is a manager at Cook Martin Poulson’s Logan office and has been with the firm for 10 years. She specializes in 
compilations, reviews, and audits of financial statements. She also prepares tax returns for individuals and businesses. She serves 
clients in a variety of industries including agriculture, banking, construction, manufacturing, trucking and transportation, not-for-
profit organizations, employee benefit plans, and captive insurance. Tara enjoys serving the community through her service on the 
Women in Business-Cache Valley and Cache Chamber of Commerce boards of directors. Tara also enjoys spending time outdoors 
with her family, hiking, and practicing archery. Congratulations, Tara!

Spirit of Jay Price Award 
MARK ERICKSON, ’95

The School of Accountancy recognizes 
Mark Erickson ‘95 as the Spirit of Jay Price 
award recipient for 2020. Mark Erickson 
received a Master of Accountancy in 1995 
from USU and began a career in public 
accounting with the Salt Lake City-based 
firm, Tanner & Company (now known 
as Tanner LLC). He spent four years with 

Tanner before accepting a position with the United States Securities and 
Exchange Commission (SEC) in Washington, D.C. After spending two 
years with the SEC, Mark rejoined Tanner and became a partner of the 
firm in 2002. Mark currently serves as the head of the audit department 
for Tanner and leads the firm’s mergers and acquisition consulting prac-
tice.  Mark has played a key role in increasing the firm from approxi-
mately 25 personnel to over 160. 

Mark loves Utah State University and is always happy to serve.  He 
served on the Advisory Board for the USU School of Accountancy from 
2005 to 2012 and has been a member of the Jon M. Huntsman School 
of Business National Advizsory Board since 2012. Mark and his wife, 
Jennifer Needham Erickson (BA English ’94), were named the 2011 
Young Alumni of the Year. They also serve with the USU Davis County 
Alumni Chapter, with Jennifer currently serving as Chapter President.

Mark had the opportunity to teach a class in the Huntsman School of 
Business during the Spring 2020 semester.  He loved spending time 
with the students in the classroom.  The opportunity to hear their 
stories, share their concerns for the future, and feel their enthusiasm for 
learning was a unique and uplifting experience for Mark.

Mark and Jennifer have always believed in giving back to show grati-
tude. Early in their marriage, they discussed what they would like to 
do in the future if they were blessed with the economic ability. One of 
many ways they decided to give back was by remembering the “gift” of 
education. In 2011, they established the Mark and Jennifer Erickson 
Endowment in the School of Accountancy that provides scholarships 
for students each year. 

School of  
Accountancy 
Distinguished 
Alumnus
MARK E. LOW, CPA ’89

The School of Accountancy 
(SOA) recognizes Mark Low 
‘89, as the Distinguished 

Alumnus of the Year for 2020. Mark Low received a bache-
lor’s degree in Accounting from Utah State University and 
began his CPA career in Salt Lake City, Utah in 1989. He 
spent eleven years with two firms while in Salt Lake City 
working in both the audit and tax departments; however, 
it was auditing that would be the area he most enjoyed. In 
2000, he was given the opportunity to join Jones Simkins 
LLC as an audit partner, and in 2011, he was assigned to be 
the firm’s managing partner.  Since 2011, the firm has grown 
in both revenue and employees by 60% and opened its 
second office in Salt Lake City in 2013. Jones Simkins LLC 
is consistently listed in the top ten of the largest CPA firms 
in Utah by Utah Business Magazine. With over 31 years of 
experience, Mark also serves as the audit partner on many 
of the firm’s audit clients, is a licensed CPA in Utah, and is a 
member of the AICPA and UACPA.

Mark currently serves on the USU School of Accountancy 
Advisory Board and the Zions Bank Cache Advisory Board.

Mark and his wife, Colleen, are the parents of three children 
and are all dedicated to supporting Utah State. As loyal 
Aggie fans, they have been season ticket holders to several 
sports for many years. The education and acquaintances 
gained while attending Utah State have been of great value 
in his career and personal life. Since graduating, he has 
believed in the principal of giving back and has done so in 
many ways. Both Mark and Jones Simkins LLC have provid-
ed scholarships to students in the School of Accountancy, as 
well as time and other resources.
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Scholarship Donors & Recipients
Thank you to our professional partners and alumni for their generous contributions that make these scholarships possible.

$7,000 Huntsman Best & Brightest Scholarship Joshua Liechty

$7,000 Huntsman Best & Brightest Scholarship Jaslyn Masina

$7,000 School of Graduate Studies Scholarship Dakota Clark

$7,000 School of Graduate Studies Scholarship Jonas Delisle

$6,000 Stokes Brothers Scholarship Taylor Thuet

$5,000 Mark & Jennifer Erickson Scholarship Kimberlee Fisher

$5,000 Jay H. Price Scholarship Hannah Hlavaty

$5,000 School of Graduate Studies Scholarship Charity 
Parkinson

$5,000 Robert V. Doyle Scholarship Cole Revelli

$5,000 Edna Southworth Scholarship Malissa Snow

$5,000 PwC Scholarship Diana Stoddard

$4,000 A. James Larson Scholarship Samuel Adams

$4,000 KPMG Scholarship Kody Bland

$4,000 VD Gardner Scholarship Hailee Hendricks

$4,000 Jones Simkins Scholarship Jaeden May

$4,000 Joseph and Diane Keller Scholarship Max Openshaw

$4,000 Scott & Shiree Nixon Scholarship Neal Sessions

$3,500 Norm & Virgina Cannon Scholarship Joshua Banks

$3,500 Norm & Virgina Cannon Scholarship Nathan 
Christensen

$3,500 School of Graduate Studies Scholarship Jared Fry

$3,000 Cliff and Janice Skousen Scholarship Nicholas Allen

$3,000 Jay Price Scholarship Brooke 
Butterfield

$3,000 Lynn and Irma Janes Scholarship Alexander Davis

$3,000 Panda Group Scholarship Nathan Henley

$3,000 Beta Alpha Psi Scholarship Skyler Higginson

$3,000 Jay H. Price Scholarship Zachary Paddock

$3,000 Keeler Thomas Scholarship Jimmy Pearson

$3,000 Jay H. Price Scholarship Tanner Robinson

$3,000 Larzette G. Hale/SOA Scholarship Peang Ung

$3,000 David & Karen Luthy/SOA Scholarship Yemisrach Yami

$2,500 Frank and Anita Shuman Scholarship Madeline Carter

$2,500 Frank and Caroline Condie /SOA 
Scholarship April Fackrell

$2,500 School of Graduate Studies Scholarship Amanda Paice

$2,500 School of Graduate Studies Scholarship Abigail Phillips

$2,000 Roland Monson/Richard & Lura Buist 
Scholarship

Matthew 
Anderson

$2,000 Ralph & Roberta Peck / SOA 
Scholarship

Stephanie 
Greenland

$2,000 Richard & Carol Jenson/SOA 
Scholarship Matthew Loosle

$2,000 Vern & Maree Buehler Scholarship Alexis Olson

$2,000 Tom & Stephanie Colligan/Lorenzo Bott 
Scholarship Stewart Sheely

$1,500 IMA/SOA Scholarship Caleb Adams

$1,500 PwC Scholarship Rebekah Erickson

$1,500 David & Karen Luthy Scholarship Jared Myer

$1,500 Eric & Michelle Rasmussen/ SOA 
Scholarship Jenny Patino

$1,500 PwC Scholarship Tyler Wiser

$1,000 Paula Rosson Scholarship Devon Annis

$1,000 SOA Scholarship Coal Fox

$1,000 Ryan & Karen Dent Scholarship Carson Kinross

$1,000 Newel & Eunice Rees Scholarship Benjamin White

$1,000 IMA Scholarship Brieanne 
Woodbury

alumni
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Donations to the School of Accountancy  August 2019 - August 2020

All-In Award
The School of Accountancy is proud to recognize firms and businesses that achieved 
100% participation in the alumni giving campaign with an “All-In” Award.

Firms receiving the School of Accountancy’s All-In Award for 2019 include: Haynie 
& Company, Deloitte, PwC, and Tanner LLC.   As more and more Aggies enter the 
workforce, achieving “All-In” status becomes increasingly difficult. Two of the firms 
listed above employ more than 15 Aggies. We salute those firms who have achieved 
this award. Donations received from the campaign enable us to support student 
scholarships, build permanent endowments, and provide continuing educational 
opportunities for our students.

If your firm would like to join the list for the 2020 calendar year, please contact the 
School of Accountancy at soa@usu.edu for more information.

To make a contribution, please visit: huntsman.usu.edu/acct/give

Heather Allen	
Tax Partner, Tanner

Hyun Kyung (HK) Bae	
VP, Goldman Sachs

Richard Buist
Consultant

Kent M. Christensen
Partner, Haynie & Company

Orrin T. Colby, Jr.	
Consultant, WESTLYNC Insurance 
Enterprises, Inc.

Ryan Dent	
Partner, PricewaterhouseCoopers

Geri A. Douglas	
Partner, Larson   s

Kevin Ediger
Partner, Ernst & Young

Cara L. Galleni
Former Controller, Western 
AgCredit	

AnnMarie Geddes	
VP & Controller, Resideo

Staci Gunnell	
Financial Director, AutoLiv, Inc.

Kenneth D. Jeppesen	
Partner, Eide Bailly LLP

K. Tim Larsen
Partner, Squire & Company, PC

Mark Low
Partner, Jones Simkins LLP

Aaron Meyer
CFO, Cypress Five Star, Inc.

Dennis Parker
Executive Vice President, Thermo King 
Northwest Inc.

Daniel P. Rinehart
Partner, WSRP

Eric Shipley
CFO, Inovar 

Tami Van Tassell	
Partner, PricewaterhouseCoopers

Jeffrey J. West	
VP for Finance & Administration, 

CFO, Salt Lake Community College

Jason Wendell	
Partner, KPMG

Clark A. Wilkinson	
Partner, Wilkinson, Cooley and 
Company, PC

Dustin Wood	
Partner, Cook Martin Poulson PC

Wes Yeomans	
Partner, Deloitte

DIAMOND CIRCLE 
$10,000 +
Benson, Darren & Brigeta
Grange, Vance & Tamara
Lish, Travis & Katie
Parker, Dennis & Julie
Quigley, James & Bonnie
Rasmussen, Eric & Michelle
Spuhler, Michael & Barbra
Walther, Larry & Laurie

GOLD CIRCLE
$5,000-$9,999
Colligan, Tom & Stephanie
Deloitte Foundation
Erickson, Mark & Jennifer
Janes, Craig & Lisa
Marathon Ashland Petroleum 
Llc
Phillips, Robert
Rosson, Paula

SILVER CIRCLE 
$2,500-$4,999
Janes, Lynn & Irma
Keeler Thomas
Panda Group
PwC

BRONZE CIRCLE
$500-$2,499
Condie, Caroline
Dent, Ryan & Karen
Ediger, Kevin & Jill
Erickson, Todd & Sally
Heninger, Lynn & Colleen
Hummel, Benjamin & 
Rebecca
Judd, Paul & Jan
Kendell, Ross & Nancy
Kpmg
Lampros, Jack & Betty
Larson, Robert & Karen
Lee, Roger
Loaiza, Andrew & Stephanie
Luthy, David & Karen
Nixon, Scott & Shiree
Ramage, Scott & Lindsay
Rodgers Jr., Kenneth
S&P Global
Sandberg, Brent & Allyson
Saunders, Michael & Mary 
Ann
Skousen, Cliff & Janice
Strain, Joseph & Mari
Sweet Candy Company
Van Tassell, Jason & Tami

Ward, Larry
Wendel, Jason
Yeomans, Wes & Cori

ASSOCIATES CIRCLE 
$100-$499
Allen, Jesse & Heather
Aoki, Jill
Barker, Dean & Lyn
Bond, Robert & Jeanne
Campbell, Carli “Bri”
Castagneto, Andrew
Chern, Shiann-Jang & Jin-Jy
Choi, Anthony
Clement, Cody & Stephanie
Cole, Robert & Sue
Conlon, Gregory
Coombs, Ward & Suzette
Earl, Don & Regina
Fargam, Bezhan & Kathryn
Fielding, Jeff & Jennii
Fryer, Jacob
Galloway, David & Barbara
Geary, David & Ann
Gillespie, Daniel
Hadfield, Ron & Bonnie
Hale, Dawson
Hart, Steven & Cherri
Healy, Brian & Brooklin

Howe, Emily
Hulet, Carl & Shanna
Huntsman, Ivan & Betty
James, Alan & Linda
Jones, Jason & Lesley
Larson, Sandra & Kirt
Lin, I-Rong
Lindstrom, Erik & Julie
Lish, Branden & Carson
Loveless, Braeden
Lucherini, Tyson & Jessica
Lyondellbasell Industries
Marler, Wesley
Morrill, Steve & Megan
Orrock, Jack
Patino, Ana
Rees, Brenda
Schenk, Greg
Sellers, Craig & Guylenne
Shipley, Eric & Kelly
Skabelund, Hoyt & Carmen
Stephens, Nate & Kristie
Taylor, Brad & Dianna
The Ryan Foundation
Tichenor, Mark & Jennifer
Waits, Mary
Wallace, Kevin
Walt Disney Company 
Foundation

Warnick, Clark & Lisa
Weeks, Darwin
Wiser, Ron & Cynthia
Wu, Wen-Wen

FRIENDSHIP CIRCLE
UP TO $99
American Express Foundation
Bagley, Brady & Lisa
Belnap, Quentin
Bills, Michael
Brown, Clayton
Christensen, Jordan
Clark, Derald & Mary Ann
Clark, James  
Cottle, Paige & Kaden
Datwyler, Kayla
Dickson, Alan
Droesbeke, Derek
Duggar, Michael & Shelly
Eide Bailly
Fullmer, Darin
Ge Foundation
Grover, Kathryn
Hansen, Rustin & Mary Anne
Hepworth, Kyle
Howe, Lexi
Huang, Chia-Hwa
Hulet, Don & Kaysee

Hurd, Steven & Karen
Irwin, Tyson & Brittney
Kapple, Nathan & Chelsea
Knowles, Carolyn
Lake, Matthew
Lamb, Zachary
Lee, Nathan & Brianna
Mcleskey, Michael & Kara
Mcmurdie, Chace & Shareesa
Merrill, Kyle
Nye, Kenneth & Vickie
Peaden, David & Shantel
Peaden, Kevin
Peel, Shannan
Peterson, Brandon
Ramage, Scott & Lindsay
Rentschler, Aaron & Janell
Rottman, Austin
Sargent, Kent & Diana
Shurtleff, Daniel & Dayia
Siler, Richard & Lynette
Smith, Jacob
Walker, Gary
Watkins, Mitchell & Brianna
Watson, Stephen & Elizabeth
Watts, Brianna
Wolfley, Tyler
Yasukochi, Michelle

Our Advisory Board
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Beta Alpha Psi earns Superior Chapter status
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Jessica Peters & Jared Fry
named 2 of this year’s
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IMA earns Gold Level Award of Excellence
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